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Logan County Commissioners Work Session  

January 2, 2024  

Present:  Jerry Sonnenberg, Joe McBride, Mike Brownell, Alan Samber, Marilee Johnson, Jerry 

Casebolt, Kristan Lange, Debbie Unrein, Rick Cullip, Marty Gaines, Danny Guiterrez-Dutton 

Jeff Rice and Jennifer Crow.  

Chairman Jerry Sonnenberg called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.  

APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS SESSION – Commissioner Brownell  

moved to approve the minutes of December 26, 2023 as written.  Commissioner McBride  

seconded, and the motion carried, 3-0. 

REVISIONS TO WORK SESSION AGENDA –  No revisions were made.  

REVIEW AND APPROVE SCHEDULE OF COUNTY BILLS – The Board met with 

Kristan Lange to review the Logan County schedule of bills dated January 2, 2024. All bills 

were approved as presented. 

REVIEW BUSINESS MEETING AGENDA – There were no additions or changes to the  

Business Meeting agenda.  

STERLING COMMUNITY FUND IN-KIND CONTRIBUTIONS – Commissioner Brownell  

explained that Cindy Horner had met with him last week concerning the Sterling Community 

Fund’s use of the Fairgrounds Exhibit Center/Community Center free of charge for a fundraiser  

the first weekend in October 2024. Instead of a gala event, they are doing a Casino Night and 

Cornhole Tournament. The new community center should be available by then. In the case that 

it is not, they did reserve the whole facility. 

Commissioner Sonnenberg noted that the Board has not set any fees for the new community 

center yet. He asked if the Board wanted to discuss non-profits and special rates or just move 

forward with this one exemption. Commissioner McBride noted that the county has historically 

let the Sterling Community Fund use the Exhibit Center for fundraising purposes free of charge  

and that has been the county’s donation towards the Sterling Community Fund. 

Commissioner Brownell moved to approve an in-kind contribution for use of the new 

Community Center on behalf of Logan County to the Sterling Community Fund. Commissioner  

McBride seconded and the motion carried 3-0.  

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:08 a.m.  
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